LAKE MARGRETHE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

DIRECTORS MEETING

Saturday, July 14, 2012

8:00 – 9:00 A.M.

Grayling Township Hall

Directors in attendance:  Doug Dodge, RJ Hannan, Hal Helterhoff, Sandra Michalik, Chuck Spencer and Harry Wojcik.

Directors absent:  Charlotte Bloomquist, Joe Porter and Morrie Stevens

Guest in attendance:  Marshall Roe

Meeting was called to order by President Spencer at 8:00 a.m.

The Board reviewed the membership, noting changes and also requesting Board Members to follow up on possible changes or others that may have been overlooked.  Currently there are 215 paid members.

Website:  Our website has changed.  It is now  www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com  It is recommended that all members make note of this change, thus using the website to keep current on the happenings of our Association.  It was moved by Michalik and seconded by Helterhoff to appropriate an additional $150 to update our website, which will allow us to better keep track of our membership, allowing them another option to pay their dues (pay pal) if they so choose.

The Directors then reviewed the PR Information sheet about LMPOA that will be used now and in the future to promote our organization.  (See PR Sheet Handout)

Directors discussed the new Road End Laws and its impact on the lake community.  We affirmed again that our role is not to provide an opinion on the law, but rather help our membership know where to turn and who to turn to when they have questions, concerns, etc. 

Director Hannan reviewed the “unofficial” financial report from the Dinner Show.  There were over 100 persons in attendance to be part of a great dinner and excellent show.  Many thanks were shared to RJ for his commitment and dedication to make this great event a reality.  (see Special Events Dinner Show Final Budget 2012)

Director Hannan and Director Wojcik reviewed the financial reports along with the participation for the Fishing Derby.  Participation and entries were both up and there was even a surplus of funds after the expenses were paid.  It appears that this is a growing event and one that the Board hopes to continue.  The Fishing Derby also produced two additional memberships.  (see LMPOA Fishing Derby 2012 Final Budget)

Several expenses were reviewed by the Board and moved by Hannan, seconded by Michalik to approved the following expenses:  $248 for the Dinner Show;  $180 for the Fishing Derby,$137.14 for the Mapping project; less than $50 for the printing of mapping materials and $100 for the Boat Parade.  Motion passed 6-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 a.m.

